
NOVEMBER 12, 2017 

MASS SCHEDULE 
Weekend Masses: Saturday 4:00 & 6:00 PM, Sunday 7:00, 9:00, 11:00 AM 
Holy Days & Weekdays: Refer to Bulletin 

For Parish Event Registrations scan here: 
Website: www.res-dbq.org 

MISSION STATEMENT 
 

We, the Catholic Christian community 
of the Church of the Resurrection, are 

rich in tradition and history. We 
acknowledge with pride and 

gratitude the sacrifices and efforts 
made by those who came before us. 

 

We are a growing, faith-filled 
parish. We value worship, education, 
faith development, and ministries that 

utilize our God-given talents. 
 

We respect diversity, and we are 
committed to working together to 

provide the spiritual nourishment and 
community support necessary for our 
members to grow in their relationship 

with Christ. 
 

We seek to become Christlike in our 
daily lives by loving and serving 

others, especially those most in need. 
 

SACRAMENTS 
Baptisms 

The first and third weekend of each 
month after the 11 AM Sunday Mass. 
We request that parents attend the 
Baptismal Program.  Please register 
with Deacon Gerald Jorgensen at  

556-7239. 
 

Weddings 
All persons who wish to arrange for 
marriage are asked to contact Deacon 

Mike Ellis six months in advance. 
 

Reconciliation 
Saturday 5:15 PM.  

Other times by appointment. 
 

PARISH MEMBERSHIP 
If you would like to become a 
member of Resurrection Parish, 
please call the Parish Office: 

(556-7511). 



??? ??? 
QUESTIONS OF THE WEEK 

What is the character of your own vigilance? 
Have you ever made a wise or foolish decision and then regretted it? 

 

Readings:  Wisdom 6:12-16; Thessalonians 4:13-18; Matthew 25:1-13 
For daily and Sunday readings go to http://www.usccb.org  

MON, November 13 
St. Frances Xavier Cabrini, Virgin 
7:00 AM À Margaret Oppelt  
 

TUES, November 14 
7:00 AM À Dave Gebhart 
  and All Souls 
Eucharistic Adoration immediately 
following 7:00 AM Mass until 5:00 PM 
 

WED, November 15 
St. Albert the Great, Bishop and Doctor 
of the Church 
7:00 AM    À Bill & Theresa Coleman  
 

THURS, November 16 
St. Margaret of Scotland; St. Gertrude, 
Virgin 
7:00 AM À Clarence Schwaman  
8:45 AM À John òJackó Sabers  
 

FRI, November 17 
St. Elizabeth of Hungary 
7:00 AM À Robert Lee OõBrien  
 

SAT, November 18 
Vigil of the Thirty-Third Sunday in 
Ordinary Time 
4:00 PM À Pete Eisbach and 
  Marv Dalsing  
6:00 PM À John Kubesh and   
  Harold & Helen Hornung 
 

SUN, November 19 
Thirty-Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 
7:00 AM À James Kasper, Jr.  
  and Parishioners   
9:00 AM À John G. Kramer and 
  Kathleen Timp 
11:00 AM À John & Gen Whalen and 
  Maverick Meyer  

DEAR PARISHIONERS, 

A 
s we near the end of the Liturgical Year, the readings move into 
what is called apocalyptic literature or writing about the end 
times. These readings are not meant to be taken literally so 

much as to give an idea of what is yet to come, but they also represent a 
challenge to overcome unjust social structures. Jesus introduces the parable of 
the wise and foolish virgins by saying: òThe Kingdom of heaven will be likeéó  
The parable is about being prepared. At face value, the wise virgins were the 
ones who knew and cared about what they were doing. They wanted to be a 
part of the celebration and did what was necessary to be able to participate 
fully. It did not matter that they fell asleep; they were confident that whenever 
it started they would be ready.  

 

What characterizes the foolish virgins? In Matthewõs Gospel, the foolish 
are those who heard Jesusõ words and did not act upon them. That sounds a lot 
like not bothering to procure the oil you would need to relight the lamp. The 
foolish expressed their apathy. Their paltry preparation matched their lack of 
passion for the event itself. They were along for the ride, so to speak, and if the 
trip got too costly, they could find other diversions. The wise virginõs oil is a 
symbol of their putting the teachings of Jesus into action. Living the Gospel 
message is meant to be something that comes after much practice, like learning 
to ride a bike or learning another language or being generous. You practice 
until it becomes natural. For the foolish ones to ask for oil is like saying òLend 
me some of your balance so I can ride the bike.ó There are some things a 
person must do for her/himself, and no amount of example from others can 
make up for their lack of action. This is also the reason the groom would not let 
them into the party. They did not belong there. They were like the fellow thrown 
out of the wedding feast for not wearing the wedding garment. He did not 
belong there, and refused to put on the garment. Jesus was all about opening 
doors for people and getting everyone to enjoy the party. The caveat is that it 
is Godõs party that we are invited to enjoy, with absolutely everyone who cares 
enough to participate. The only requirement for admission is to hear the 
invitation and act like we want to be a part of it.  

 

Texas Church Shooting: We have received several calls this week wondering 
what our parish emergency plan is in case of a random shooting. For some time, 
we have had a plan that calls us to shelter in place. Some have proposed 
having armed officers in the parking lot for all Masses. This may not be possible 
or financially feasible. I plan on gathering a group together with some law 
enforcement experience to discuss possible solutions. If you have experience to 
share or would like to be a part of this discussion, please let me know. Thank 
you.  
 

May God bless your coming week and protect us all from harm. 
 
     Father Joe Hauer, Pastor 
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REST IN PEACE 
Vincent Kramer, father of 
Tim (Lori) Kramer; Sandra 
Tigges, parishioner, wife 
of Florian Tigges, mother 
of Amy (Doug) Wagner 
and Jenny (Dave) Schrobilgen, 
grandmother of Tyler Wagner, and 
sister-in-law of Suzanne (Jim) Heinle; 
Joseph Vogt, father of Judy (Dave) 
Tully, brother-in-law of Carl (Kay) 
Winter; Joe Weber, father of Julie 
(Tom) Johnson, grandfather of Jack & 
Ella Johnson. 

BAPTISMS 
Congratulations to the parents and families of Olivia Catherine 
Donovan, Robert Joseph Donovan, Maeve Mary Funke, and Anna 
Marie Jedlicka, baptized on the weekend of November 5. May our faith 

community of Resurrection provide Christian witness to Olivia, Robert, Maeve, 
and Anna, and assist these children to grow in their faith. 

http://www.usccb.org/nab


IN THE PARISH 
 

FAIR TRADE PRODUCTS 
The Social Justice Committee will be selling Equal Exchange 
fair trade items in the Church Social Space following 9:00 
a.m. Mass on Sunday, November 19. Products include 
coffee, tea, chocolate bars, baking cocoa, and hot 
chocolate. Equal Exchange trades fairly and directly with 
over 40 small-scale farmer co-operatives worldwide. 
Together, we can build a more equitable and sustainable 
food system. 

  

35TH ANNUAL INTERFAITH  
THANKSGIVING WORSHIP SERVICE 
This annual event will be held at Resurrection 
Church on Wednesday, November 22, be-
ginning at 7:00 pm. Join your neighbors for a 
service of song and thanksgiving. Non-perishable food 
donations and paper products will be accepted for the 
Dubuque Food Pantry. There will be a monetary collection 
for "People in Need" (PIN). All are welcome! 
 

SAVE THE DATE: LIFT VENDOR FAIR, DECEMBER 3 
Attention all ladies of the parish! Please mark your 
calendars on Sunday, December 3, for the 2nd Annual LIFT 
Vendor Fair from 2:00ð4:00 p.m. Watch for more details in 
the coming weeks. 
 

LADIES OF RESURRECTION PARISH 
Just a note to remind you of the upcoming Christmas Potluck 
on Monday, December 4 at 6:30 p.m. in the Church Social 
Space. Tickets will be sold after all Masses the weekend of 
December 2ð3. No tickets will be sold at the door. Meat 
will be provided. Please bring a dish to pass, and we will 
collect canned goods for the St. Vincent de Paul food 
pantry. Come and have fun, food, gifts, and prizes. Any 
questions, call Lavonne Bries at 563-582-2852. 

November 12, 2017 ƴ Thirty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 3 

STEWARDSHIP  
Like the sensible bridesmaids in todayõs parable, good stew-
ards make sure that they, and whatever gifts are theirs to 
share, are ready to serve when the Master calls. 

STEWARDSHIP 
OPPORTUNITIES 

 

WHATõS THIS STO ALL ABOUT?  
Itõs about supporting Catholic education in the Archdiocese 
of Dubuque and making the most out of your charitable 
contribution. If you file an Iowa income tax return, your 
contributions to the Our Faith School Tuition Organization 
(STO) qualify for a 65% tax credit. That means for every 
$1,000 you donate, you receive an Iowa income tax credit 
$650, which reduces your Iowa tax liability by $650. Thus, 
a $1,000 contribution reduces your Iowa tax liability by a 
whopping $650 AND the entire amount of your gift 
qualifies for federal deductibility. Visit www.ourfaithsto.org 
or call 800-876- 3546 ext. 219 or 307 to learn more. 

 

HEADING SOUTH FOR THE WINTER? 
Please call Mary Jo at the parish office with 
your winter address and the dates during which 
you will be gone. You may choose to have us 
discontinue your parish mailings or have them sent to your 
winter address. This may be helpful to you for receiving 
your end-of-year statements for income tax purposes.  

PARISH BLOOD DRIVE 
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 30 
1:30 PM ð6:30 PM  
CHURCH SOCIAL SPACE 
 
Schedule an appointment using one of these methods: 

¶ Go to the parish website at www.res-dbq.org and 
click on the blood drive posting  

¶ Access the Mississippi Valley Regional Blood Center  
online scheduling at: https://tinyurl.com/yd6oqexk  

¶ Call Parish Nurse Mary Schmidt at 563-556-7511 

¶ Stop by the signup tables after Mass the weekend of 
November 25ð26. 

 

Donor eligibility: 

¶ Age: You must be 17 years old, or 16 years old with 
a parental consent form 

¶ Vaccinations: 4 weeks after MMR, Shingles, and 
Chickenpox. Flu shots are acceptable.  

 

If you are unable to donate blood, please consider 
contributing to the blood drive by: 

¶ Providing snacks or drinks for donors 

¶ Serving as a greeter 

¶ Helping with babysitting 

HEALTH MINISTRY 
 

CARE FOR THE CAREGIVER 
Our next meeting is Monday, November 13, from 2ð3 p.m. 
in the Upper Room. If you are caring for a loved one, 
please join us. For more information, call Mary Schmidt at 
556-7511. 
 

SENIOR SOCIAL  
Senior Social will be held Monday, November 13, from 
11:30 a.m.ð1:30 p.m. Please note that this is the 2nd 
Monday of the month. Main dish will be provided. Cost is 
$5 if you are not bringing a dish to pass. Sign up on the 
bulletin board in the Gathering Space or call the parish 
office so we know you are coming.   

THANK YOU 
The family of Sandy Tigges would like to give a heartfelt 
thank you to Deacon Mike, Father Marr, Deacon Jim & Mary 
Schmidt, the choir, the ladies who served at the funeral 
dinner, and those who donated food. It was very much 
appreciated.  

The Family of Sandy Tigges 

http://www.ourfaithsto.org
http://www.res-dbq.org
https://tinyurl.com/yd6oqexk
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MARRIAGE ENRICHMENT 
òResplendent and unfading is Wisdomó (Wis 6:12). What is 
the wisest thing youõve done so far in your life (other than 
marrying your beloved)? How is your spouse wise? 

RESURRECTION SCHOOL CORNER 
 
 

Sr. Donna Demmer recently learned that she was nominated 
and recognized as Living History Farmõs Teacher of the 
Year! This award is given annually to a teacher who brings 
history to life for his/her students. Sr. Donna was the guest 
speaker at their annual dinner, and she and her class re-
ceive free admission to Living History Farms this coming 
spring! Congratulations, Sr. Donna! We are proud of you!  

Denise Grant, Principal 

FAITH FORMATION 
 
Summer RE Sunday Class This Sunday 
After the 9:00 am Mass this Sunday, the Sum-
mer RE students 1stð6th grades will go into the 
Upper Room (door located next to Maryõs stat-
ue in the church).  All students will be dismissed 
at 10:45 am to the Social Space. 

 

Inclement Weather  
The snow will be falling before we know it.  
Just a reminder for School Year Religious 
Education familiesé if school is cancelled or 
there is an early out on Wednesday, classes 
will automatically be cancelled.  If bad 

weather occurs after school and we need to cancel, an an-
nouncement will be posted on the Resurrection Facebook 
page, radio, TV, and an email will be sent to each family. 

Wendy Osterberger 
Director of Religious Education  

A FAMILY PERSPECTIVE 
The bridesmaids in todayõs Gospel were considered ôfoolishõ 
because they let their lamps go out. Donõt be foolish. Pay 
attention to the small acts necessary to keep the flame alive 
in all your relationships. 

YOUTH MINISTRY/CONFIRMATION 
 

            

 
 

 
Nov 8, 6:30-8:00 pm, Small Group Session 
 

 
MIDDLE SCHOOL 

The next EDGE night for all 7th and 8th 
grade students will be on November 15 
from 6:30ð7:45 pm in the school gym.  All 
are welcome as we discuss what it means 
to be wonderfully made by God! 

 
HIGH SCHOOL 
We are working on organizing a service trip 
for high school students next July to aid 

hurricane recovery efforts in Puerto Rico. If 
you are interested in joining us, let Lugene 
know! Adults welcome and needed, too! 

 

Please Pray for Our NCYC Participants! 
27 of our youth and 12 adults are 
traveling this week to Indianapolis to 
participate in the National Catholic 
Youth Conference. They will be with 
thousands of other Catholic youth to 
learn more about their faith and 

have a great time! Please pray for their safe journey to 
Indianapolis, a faith-filled and fun time while they are there, and 
a safe return home. Thank you for all you have done to support 
their journey as they grow closer to Christ and respond to his call. 

 
You can follow along via live streaming 
at: www.ncyc.info. There will also be 
citywide viewing parties offered every 
night, November 16ð18, from 6:45ð9 pm 
at St. Joseph the Worker Parish. Friday 
night will include adoration and worship 
music. All are welcome! 

 

Find out more about all upcoming Youth Ministry events at 
www.res-dbq.org or on the Youth Ministry bulletin board! 

Call Lugene or Maggie at 556-7511 for more information! 

Lugene Berning, Youth Ministry/Confirmation Coordinator 
Maggie Peiffer, Coordinator of Youth Ministry�� 

MUSIC & LITURGY 
 
ALL SOULS  
As our candles burn 
on the altar, we 
continue to pray for 
all who have died in 
our church and 
community. Remember 

to add the names of your loved ones to our Book of 
Remembrance throughout the month of November, as 
we continue to pray for those who have died and to heal 
the hearts of those who mourn. 

 
DID YOU KNOW 
that this year, 
Advent does not 
begin until 
December 2? A 
whole 10 days after 
Thanksgiving!!! Also, 
we will celebrate 
the 4th Sunday of 
Advent on December 

the 24th? So thereõs really only 3 weeks of Advent to 
prepare for Christmas!  We will actually celebrate 10 
Masses in 3 days, between December 23ð25, so we will 
need lots of liturgical ministers to help with Mass!  We will 
be filling in our Christmas Mass Schedule in the coming 
weeks, so please plan ahead!  PREPARE YE THE WAY OF 
THE LORD! 

Amy Dolan 
Music and Liturgy 


